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CAMPUS PRINCIPAL APPOINTMENT 
 

 
SCHOLARSHIPS 
 
There are various scholarships available to support students who will be continuing secondary school or 
attending university in 2020.  Applicants are encouraged to apply for as many scholarships that they may be 
eligible for.  A detailed list of scholarships is at the back of the newsletter.   
 

MOBILE PHONES IN 2020 
 
On 26 June 2019, the Minister for Education, the Hon. James Merlino MP, announced a new mobile phone 
policy for every government school in Victoria.   
The new mobile phone policy comes into effect from Term 1, 2020, and requires that students who choose to 
bring mobiles phones to school must have them switched off and securely put away during school hours.  
 
The role of technology 
We live in an exciting and technology-rich world and mobile phones are an important modern-day 
communication tool.  The school acknowledges that access to a mobile phone by children is important to 
many of our families in providing a sense of safety for their child while travelling to and from school, and for 
confirming or changing after school arrangements. 
 
Managing the impact of mobile phones 
Mobile phones often create disruptions and distractions in classrooms. Establishing a ‘mobile phone free 
zone’ helps teachers to establish and maintain a focused and productive teaching and learning environment.  
 
Research has found that mobile phones can be disruptive in classrooms and open to misuse at school (e.g. 
accessing inappropriate content, cyberbullying, and unauthorised photography). Additionally, research shows 
that the unregulated presence of mobile phones in classrooms can undermine students’ capacity to think, 
learn, remember, pay attention and regulate emotion. A summary of recent, relevant research is available on 
the Department of Education and Training’s website. 
 
At recess and lunchtime our school also values the opportunity for students to communicate with each other 
face-to-face or be involved in activities rather than being focused on a device, particularly when using the 
device to engage with social media. 
The new policy does acknowledge that technology is increasingly impacting the way in which students learn 
and communicate.  Therefore, when a student has been given explicit permission to access and use such 
devices to enhance learning by the classroom teacher, mobile phones will be permitted for that specific 
purpose. 
 
Emergency situations 
In the event of an emergency or if you need to contact your child, I ask that families contact the staff in the 
campus offices who will pass on a message as needed. The school acknowledges that this new policy may 
require some adjustments. As such, I ask for the support of all our families, staff and students in its 
implementation. 
 

I am very pleased to announce the appointment of Richard Dungey to the position of 
Senior Campus Principal.  Richard is currently Assistant Principal at Traralgon College 
which is also a multi campus school.  He is very experienced and has had a stint as an 
acting Primary School Principal last year.   
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Trish Horner 

2020 PLANNING 
 
All schools are entitled to 4 pupil free days including the first day of the school year.  The 2020 student free days 
are: 
 
Term 1-  Day 1 (teachers return) Tuesday 28th January (mandated) 
 
Term 2- Curriculum Day  Tuesday 19th May 
                  Report Writing Day  Friday 12 June 
 
Term 3- Curriculum Day Tuesday 4th August 
 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
FORWARD PLANNING – THE START OF THE 2020 SCHOOL YEAR 
 
As many families are planning their summer holidays it is important to note that ALL STUDENTS will commence 
on Wednesday 29 January 2020. 

Monday 2 December - Thursday 5 December Year 10 Students ‘Step Up’ Program 

Tuesday 3 December  Year 11 2020 VCAL Information Night 

Monday 9 December - Thursday 12 December Year 9 Students ‘Step Up’ Program 

Friday 6 December Year 8 Awards – sessions 5 & 6 

Friday 6 December Year 9 Awards – sessions 3 & 4 

Monday 3 December  Year 11 2020 VCAL Information Night 

Monday 9 December  Year 7 Awards – sessions 5 & 6 

Tuesday 17 December   Year 12 Graduation and Awards Night  

Friday 20 December     Last Day of Term 4 



 

Art & Design Exhibition 2019 

Congratulations to our artists, designers, singers and musicians! 

The annual Mill Park Secondary College Art & Design Exhibition was officially opened on 
Wednesday 13 November at the City of Whittlesea Council “Great Hall” in South Morang. 
The exhibition was viewed by students, parents and teachers from the college and the local 
community. 
  
Attendees at the opening night, were not only inspired by the outstanding VCE art and 
design work on display, but also by the highly creative garments produced by the Fabric 
Design Technology students and the talented musicians who performed their original 
compositions as part of the College Kool Skools CD launch. 
  
Thank you to College Principal Ms Trish Horner for officially opening the Art & Design 
Exhibition and launching the CD and Arts/Design Technology staff for their outstanding input 
to make it a success. Parents and staff for showing their support for the students throughout 
the year and attending the annual Art/Design Exhibition.  
  
Congratulations to all the student exhibitors and staff who contributed to this year’s Art & 
Design Exhibition.  A special thank you to the following staff: 

Visual Arts: Anita Burum, Tracy Allendar, Kylie Wren, Jackie Wilson, Dianne Dickenson, Adele Ousilinis, 
Stephen Damen 
Design Technology: Karen Szitarity, 
Food Technology: Chris Usher, Helene Johnston 
Music: Wendy Nagel, Brett Gaskett, Emily Beck, John Milton, Serge De Leucio, Radha Claridge, Penny 
Bohan. 
Student CD cover designers: Courtnee D and Chelsea K.  
   

Congratulations also to students: Claudia A, Ethan C & Felix W, Skye S, Henry W, and Kerry Y who have been selected to 
perform their original songs at the Kool Skools Awards Night on Thursday 5th December - 6pm – 10 pm at the Thornbury 
Theatre, 859 High St Thornbury. 
 



 

 
Karen Eastlake 
Middle Years Campus Principal 

MIDDLE YEARS CAMPUS EXAMS 
Year 9 students have now completed their English, Science, Mathematics, Humanities and PE exams for 2019. 
 
Once again students embraced the process and as a result, have gained valuable experience in preparing for and participating 
in examinations that we know can cause anxiety for some. Congratulations to all students who demonstrated their commitment 
to their own learning and gave each exam their best shot. 
 
Thank you to the teachers involved in preparing and correcting exams, as well as all staff involved in diligently supervising these 
exams. I am confident that our students will enter their Year 10 exams in 2020 at the senior campus with much more confidence 
of what to expect having participated in the experience this year. 

MY Campus Principals Report 

All students will receive feedback from their teachers on their performance and exam grades will be included on the end of year 
reports. 
 
CAREERS DAY 
On Tuesday 26 November all Year 7 & 8 students participated in a Careers Education session where the students discovered 
more about what the world of work looks like. They investigated the skills they already have and how these skills can be used in 
the future, when looking at career pathways. A huge thank you to Ms Kate Clinton (Senior Campus Careers teacher) and her 
team of Senior Campus staff for delivering these valuable sessions to our Middle Years Campus students.  
 
MIDDLE YEARS CAMPUS AWARDS (Friday December 6 and Monday December 9) 
Each year level at the Middle Years Campus has their own Awards presentations happening soon.  
 
Year 9 – Friday 6 December sessions 3 & 4 (Year 9 students have regular classes during session 1 & 2 and are dismissed 
after their awards ceremony) 
 
Year 8 – Friday 6 December sessions 5 & 6 (Year 8 students have regular classes during session 1 – 4) 
 
Year 7 students have regular classes Friday 6 December. 
 
Year 7 Awards – Monday 9 December sessions 5 & 6 (Year 7 students have regular classes during sessions 1-4). 
There are no classes on Middle Years Campus on Tuesday 10 December due to the state-wide grade 6 Orientation Day. 
 
 
YEAR 7 & 8 ACTIVITIES DAYS 
All Year 7 & 8 students are invited to attend our activities days from Wednesday 11 December – Friday 13 December. No 
regular classes will run on these days. 
 
YEAR 8 CAMP 
Year 8 students attending camp leave on Monday 9 December and return Wednesday 11 December. Year 8’s not attending 
camp will have regular classes on Monday 9 December. There are no classes on Middle Years Campus on Tuesday 10 
December due to the state-wide grade 6 Orientation Day. 
 
2020 YEAR 10 ‘stepUP Program’ 
All Year 9 students who have successfully completed their Year 9 curriculum and are not required to attend Middle Years 
Campus redemption classes during week 10 are invited to commence their year 10 program at the Senior Campus on Monday 
9 December – Thursday 12 December. 
 
MIDDLE YEARS CAMPUS PICNIC 
All Middle Years Campus students are invited to attend our annual Picnic Day at Funfields Theme Park on Monday 16 
December. Permission forms should have already been returned to school.  



 

 Middle Years Campus Report 

The Year 8 students were invited to visit the Ernst and Young building in Melbourne to learn about careers for the 
future. Ernst and Young is a company wired to help other companies become bigger and better.  
 
Their four categories of support are tax, advisory, assurance and transaction advisory services. Whilst we were 
there we learnt about many things needed for the workspace including; developing social skills, communication 
skills and different possible career options we may choose to pursue in the future.  
 
Whilst we were there our mentors gave us a tour of the office. They showed us the different types of desks and 
rooms they used including booths, normal desks, sit-stand desks and bookable rooms for meetings. They also 
had two cafes, kitchens on each floor and a gym. The view outside the building was breathtaking. From the 
building, we could see the MCG, the beautiful beaches, the Atrium, Rod Laver Arena, AAMI Park, the train line 
and many other exceptional things that could be seen from different sides of the glass building.  
 
We participated in a range of activities including; the drawing game and Simon says, both of which involved 
communication and listening skills. We also participated in the ranking job autonomy activity where we had to 
rank jobs based on whether they require human interaction or could be completely autonomous. It was a lot of 
fun participating in those activities, some of the tasks showed us things that would help us be successful in the 
future.  
 
It was a very fun and enjoyable experience for us and we would definitely recommend the Ernst and Young 
ABCN program and we hope to visit again one day! 

 
By Suhani B, Tahlia G & Daniella L (8G) 

Our Interschool Sport is now wrapped up for the year with our last teams having competed in their NMR final 
events. Well done to the Year 8 boys cricket team, the Year 7 girls basketball and Year 7 girls volleyball team, 
who all worked hard and competed so well in their competitions that took place over the past few weeks.  
 

We also offer a huge congratulations to all of the students who tried out and participated in, or helped out in 
sporting events throughout this year. From the students who participated in athletics carnival and tried out for 
teams to the students and teams who represented our school at state finals this year, we appreciate the 
tremendous effort that was put in to representing our school in such a positive way.   
 
Ms Radici 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Senior Campus Report 

LIKE US at https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/  
 
This screenshot shows you where to find SEE FIRST 
when you are liking the page. 
 

INSTRUCTIONS 
1. ‘Like’ Mill Park Secondary College. 
2. To the right of the ‘Like’ button you will see 
‘Following’ with a drop down arrow. 
3. Please select ‘See First in Newsfeed’ 
and ‘Notifications On (Events)’. 

A MESSAGE FROM THE CAREERS TEAM: 
 

Just a reminder to all Year 12 students that ATAR’s are released on Thursday 12 
December.  The Careers Office will be open on the Thursday 12 - Friday 13 December to 
assist students with any questions they may have about their courses and pathway 
options.  

YEAR 12 JACKET & JUMPER ORDERING 
 

Just a reminder to any students that the Year 12 jackets are still available to try on for sizing until the end of 
day today. All ordering will need to be completed by December 19 online through the link sent to parents and 
students via email and follow the steps through there. The names on the jackets and jumpers should ONLY 
be the first and last name (or a shortened version). All names on the jackets will be checked by Co-ordinators 
before the production of garments. 

Jackets- $110 

Rugby Jumper- $80 

 

If you have any further questions please call the Senior Campus General Office on 9409 8222 to speak to the 
Year 11 Co-Ordinators. 

https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOLARSHIPS 

Scholarships are available to support students who will be continuing secondary school or attending university in 2020.  
Applicants are encouraged to apply for as many scholarships that they may be eligible for.  
 

John and Maud Askew Secondary Scholarships for Years 7, 8, 9, 10 and 11 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by Equity Trustees 

 Valued at $1,000 each 

 Available for one year 
Thirty (30) scholarships will be awarded in 2020. 
Who can apply?  

 Students who are currently completing Year 7, 8, 9, 10 or 11 in 2019 in a registered Victorian government school 

 Students involved in school and community activities 
Families or students who demonstrate financial need. 
What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities 
Evidence of the applicant's parent/guardian holding a valid health care card (for those students under the age of 16 years) and 
holding either a valid Health Care Card, a Low Income Health Care Card or a Pensioner Concession Card, or the applicant 
receiving the Youth Allowance (Centrelink Reference Number required). 
Application Closing Date  
1 February 2020 
Further information  
John and Maud Askew bequeathed funds for the benefit and advancement of Victorian government primary and secondary 
school students. 

 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
 

 
 

Albert Jacka and William Newton Memorial Scholarship for Year 8 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by Port Phillip City Council 

 Valued at $1,000 

 Available for one year 
One scholarship awarded each year. 

Who can apply?  

 Students who are currently completing Year 8 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school 

 Only students who live in the City of Port Phillip are eligible 

 Students involved in school and community activities 
Families or students who demonstrate financial need. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities 
Evidence that the applicant's parent/guardian is receiving Centrelink benefits and holds a valid Health Care Card, a valid Low 
Income Health Care Card or a Pensioner Concession Card (Centrelink Reference Number required). 

Application Closing Date  
31 January, 2020 

Further information  
This scholarship is in memory of Albert Jacka and William Newton, two Victoria Cross winners who were residents of the City 
of Port Phillip. If you do not live in the City of Port Phillip, please do not apply as you are not eligible. 

If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   

https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External


 

Angela Taylor Scholarships for Year 8 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Police Association 

 Valued at $350 each 

 Available for one year 
Two scholarships awarded each year. 
Who can apply?  

 Students who are completing Year 8 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school 

 Only students with a parent/guardian who is a member of the Victorian police force, a retired member or a police widow 

are eligible 
Students involved in school and community activities. 
What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Evidence that the parent/guardian is a member of the Victorian police force, a retired member or a police widow - member 

details required 
Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities. 
Application Closing Date  
31st of January, 2020 
Further information  
Constable Angela Taylor was tragically killed while on duty. These scholarships are awarded in memory of her bravery and her 
devotion to duty. 

 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
R S Marr Scholarship for Year 8 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Department of Education 

 Valued at $300 

 Available for one year and paid directly to the school 
One scholarship awarded each year. 

Who can apply?  

 Students who are currently completing Year 8 in 2019 in a registered Victorian government school 
Students involved in school and community activities. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 
Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities. 

Application Closing Date  
31st of January 2020 

Further information  

 In 1946, funds were bequeathed by Robert Sterne Marr to provide a scholarship in perpetuity for the promotion and 

encouragement of education in Victoria. 

 The money is paid to the student's school for essential educational items for which parents are normally expected to pay 

or pay the school to provide. These essential items do not include voluntary contributions. 
At the end of the year, if there is a remaining balance, it is paid to the parent/guardian for the benefit of the student. 

If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
 
 

https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External


 
 
 
 
 

E C James Scholarship for Year 9 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Police Association 

 Valued at $900 

 Available for one year 
One scholarship awarded each year. 
Who can apply?  

 Students who are completing Year 9 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school 

 Only students with a parent/guardian who is a member of the Victorian police force, a retired member or a police widow 

are eligible 
Students involved in school and community activities. 
What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Evidence that the parent/guardian is a member of the Victorian police force, a retired member or a police widow - member 

details required 
Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities. 
Application Closing Date  
31st January 2020 
Further information  
This scholarship is awarded in memory of the late E C James for his bravery and devotion to duty. 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
 
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Frank Carey Memorial Scholarships for Year 6 and Year 9 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division 

 Valued at $600 

 Available for two years 
Two scholarships awarded each year. 

Who can apply?  

 Students who are currently completing Year 6 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school 

 Students who are currently completing Year 9 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school 

 Only students with a parent/guardian who is a financial member of the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division are 

eligible 
Students involved in school and community activities. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Evidence that the parent/guardian is a financial member of the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division - member 

details required 
Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities. 

 
Application Closing Date  
31st of January, 2020 

If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   

https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dammery Educational Trust Scholarships for Year 10 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by Equity Trustees Limited 

 Multiple scholarships for Year 10 valued at $1000 

 Available for one year 
Multiple scholarships to be awarded in 2020. 
Who can apply?  

 Students who are completing Year 10 in 2019 in a registered Victorian government school 
Families or students who demonstrate financial need. 
What documentation you need to provide?  

 Year 10 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 
Evidence of the applicant receiving Youth Allowance or the applicant's parent/guardian receiving Centrelink benefits and the 
parent/guardian holding a either a Health Care Card, a Low Income Health Care Card or a Pensioner Concession Card 
(Centrelink Reference Number required). 
Application Closing Date  
31st of January 2020 
Further information  

 Martha McKay - nee Dammery, was born in Windsor on 3rd March, 1880 as the second daughter and youngest of the five 

children of Edward Dammery and Eliza Jane Barr. 

 Martha's brother, Thomas Dammery was a school teacher, headmaster and regional inspector of schools in the Ballarat 

area. He was a firm believer in State Education. 
It is believed that her mother's illiteracy and advocacy of education, and her brother's role as a teacher, led Martha to leave her 
money to create the Dammery Educational Trust for those who might otherwise not have the opportunity for continued 
education. 

 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Steve Gibson Memorial Scholarships for Year 10 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division 

 Valued at $600 

 Available for two years ($300 per year) 
Two scholarships awarded each year. 

Who can apply?  

 Students who are currently completing Year 10 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school 

 Students with a parent/guardian who is a financial member of the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division 
Students involved in school and community activities. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Evidence that the parent/guardian is a financial member of the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division - member 

details required 
Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities. 

Application Closing Date  
31st of January 2020 

If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
   

https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tynan-Eyre Memorial Scholarship for Year 10 Koorie Students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Victorian Police Blue Ribbon Foundation 

 Valued at $400 

 Available for one year 
One scholarship awarded each year. 
Who can apply?  

 Koorie students who are currently completing Year 10 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school 
Students involved in school and community activities. 
What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 
Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities. 
Application Closing Date  
31st of January, 2020 
Further information  
Constables Steven Tynan and Damien Eyre were tragically killed while on duty. This scholarship is awarded in memory of their 
bravery. 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tynan-Eyre Memorial Scholarship for Year 10 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Victorian Police Blue Ribbon Foundation 

 Valued at $400 

 Available for one year 
One scholarship awarded each year. 

Who can apply?  

 Students completing Year 10 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school 

 Students with a parent/guardian who is a member of the Victorian police force, a retired member or a police widow 
Students involved in school and community activities. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Evidence that the parent/guardian is a member of the Victorian police force, a retired member or a police widow - member 

details required 
Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities. 

Application Closing Date  
31st of January, 2020 

Further information  
Constables Steven Tynan and Damien Eyre were tragically killed while on duty. This scholarship is awarded in memory of their 
bravery. 

If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   

If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   

 

https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VADC and Ivy Blair Scholarships for Year 10 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Victorian Association for Deserted Children (VADC) and the Ivy Blair Scholarship Fund 

 Valued at $750 

 Available for one year 
Two scholarships awarded in 2020. 

Who can apply?  

 Students who are currently completing Year 10 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school 

 Students who are dependent on a sole parent/guardian or whose parent/s are deceased 

 Students involved in school and community activities 
Families or students who demonstrate financial need. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities 
Evidence of the applicant's parent/guardian receiving Centrelink benefits in 2019 (for those students under the age of 16 years) 
and the applicant's guardian/parent holding either a valid Health Care Card, a valid Low Income Health Care Card or a 
Pensioner Concession Card or Youth Allowance, (Centrelink Reference Number required). 

Application Closing Date  
31st of January, 2020 

If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alexander Rushall Scholarship for year 12 students undertaking a degree in 2020 - no restrictions on the course 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by Trust Company Limited 

 Valued at $1500 

 Available for one year 
Five scholarships will be awarded in 2020. 
Who can apply?  

 Students completing Year 12 in 2019 in a registered Victorian government school who will commence full-time university in 

2020 

 Students involved in school and community activities 
Students who demonstrate financial need. 
What documentation do you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Applicant's confirmation of enrolment in an approved tertiary course (no restrictions on the course) – evidence will be 

required by 1 March 2020 

 Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities 
Evidence of the applicant receiving Youth Allowance or the parent/guardian holding either a Health Care Card, a Low Income 
Health Care Card or a Pensioner Concession Card - Centrelink Reference Number required. 
Application Closing Date  
31 January 2020 
Further information  
Students will need to scan and email a copy of their confirmation of enrolment for 2020 in a full-time university course to 
studentscholarships@edumail.vic.gov.au by 1 March 2020. 
If you are doing teaching next year you should also apply for the George Garibaldi Turri Scholarship, or if you are 
doing Fine Arts next year you should also apply for the Ella Donald Service Fine Arts Memorial Scholarship.  
 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship  

https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Alice Jennings Scholarship for Year 12 female Koorie students undertaking a degree in 2020 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Department of Education and Training 

 Valued at $1000 

 Available for the duration of the course, subject to satisfactory academic progress 
One scholarship awarded each year. 
Who can apply?  

 Female Koorie students who are currently completing Year 12 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school, who will be 

commencing a full-time approved TAFE or university course in 2020 in a field that contributes to the welfare of the Koorie 
population (i.e. law, social work, education, psychology or applied science – health, nursing, etc 
Students involved in Koorie community activities. 
What documentation do you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Applicant's confirmation of enrolment in an approved TAFE or university course – evidence will be required by 1 March 

2020 
Statement confirming the applicant’s involvement in Koorie community activities. 
Application Closing Date  
31 January 2020 
Further information  

 Students need to scan and email their 2020 enrolment confirmation in a tertiary institution to 

studentscholarships@edumail.vic.gov.au by 1 March 2020. 
Students awarded this scholarship in previous years need to scan and email their academic results and 2020 enrolment 
confirmation to studentscholarships@edumail.vic.gov.au by 1 March 2020. 
 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship  
 
 
Dafydd Lewis Trust Scholarships for Year 12 boys 
 
Scholarship details  

 Administered by Equity Trustees 

 Valued at $10,000 per year for three years only 

 Dafydd Lewis Trust scholarships are only available to boys 
Multiple new scholarships awarded each year. 

Who can apply?  

 Male students educated at a Victorian government school for the last 5 years preceding the awarding of the scholarships – 

exceptions apply for holders of humanitarian visas. 

 Male students who intend to undertake a full-time degree at any university in Victoria in 2020 with the exception of Arts, 

Education, Music and Theology. 

 Students whose parents'/guardians' joint gross income does not exceed the permissible threshold ($84,958.00 in 

2018/19). 
Applicants who are under 19 years of age on 1st January 2020 (i.e. not yet 20) – exceptions apply for holders of humanitarian 
visas. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Proof of the applicant’s parents'/guardians' financial status. 

 Written report/statement from applicant. 

 Written report/statement from principal. 
Evidence of the applicant’s ATAR score (when available). 

Application Closing Date  
midday 20 December 2019 

Further information  

 Finalists are required to attend an interview with the panel of scholarship trustees who will select scholarship recipients. 

 The Dafydd Lewis Trust was established in 1942 and the first scholarships were awarded in 1943. Since its inception the 

Trust has awarded more than 1,100 scholarships. 
Information and the online application can be found at www.dafyddlewis.com.au 

 Telephone: 03 8623 5000 
Email: lewis.secretary@gmail.com 

https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External
http://www.dafyddlewis.com.au/
mailto:lewis.secretary@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dammery Educational Tertiary Trust Scholarships for Year 12 students commencing full time university in 2020 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by Equity Trustees Limited 

 Multiple scholarships for Tertiary studies are available for $2,500 

 Available for one year 
Multiple scholarships to be awarded in 2020. 
 
Who can apply?  

 Students completing Year 12 in 2019 in a registered Victorian government school who will commence full-time university in 

2020 
Families or students who demonstrate financial need. 
What documentation you need to provide?  

 Evidence of a tertiary placement and enrolment acceptance letter is required to be eligible. 
Evidence of the applicant receiving Youth Allowance or the applicant's parent/guardian receiving Centrelink benefits and the 
parent/guardian holding a either a Health Care Card, a Low Income Health Care Card or a Pensioner Concession Card 
(Centrelink Reference Number required). 
Application Closing Date  
31st of January, 2020 
Further information  

 Martha McKay - nee Dammery, was born in Windsor on 3rd March, 1880 as the second daughter and youngest of the five 

children of Edward Dammery and Eliza Jane Barr. 

 Martha's brother, Thomas Dammery was a school teacher, headmaster and regional inspector of schools in the Ballarat 

area. He was a firm believer in State Education. 
It is believed that her mother's illiteracy and advocacy of education, and her brother's role as a teacher, led Martha to leave her 
money to create the Dammery Educational Trust for those who might otherwise not have the opportunity for continued 
education. 
 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
 
 
Ella Donald Service Fine Arts Memorial Scholarships for Year 12 students undertaking a Fine Arts degree in 2020 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Department of Education and Training 

 Valued at $1000 

 Available for the duration of the course, subject to satisfactory academic progress 
Several scholarships awarded each year. 

Who can apply?  

 Students who are completing VCE in 2019 in a registered Victorian government school 

 Students who will commence a full-time fine arts degree or diploma in 2020 
Students under 21 years of age who demonstrate financial need. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Applicant's 2020 confirmation of enrolment in a full-time fine arts course – evidence will be required by 1 March 2020 

 VCE results and evidence that VCE was completed in a Victorian government school 
Evidence of the applicant receiving Youth Allowance or the applicant's parent/guardian holding either a Health Care Card, a 
Low Income Health Care Card or a Pensioner Concession Card (Centrelink Reference Number required). 

Application Closing Date  
31st of January 2020 

Further information  

 Students will need to scan and email a copy of their 2020 confirmation of enrolment in a full-time fine arts course and a 

copy of their 2019 end of year report to studentscholarships@edumail.vic.gov.au by 1 March 2020. 
Students awarded this scholarship in previous years will need to scan and email their re-enrolment confirmation for 2020 and a 
copy of their 2019 end of year results to studentscholarships@edumail.vic.gov.au by 1 March 2020. 

 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   

https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Francis Gregory Foundation Scholarship for Year 12 students 
Scholarship details  

 Administered by Francis Gregory Foundation Trustees 

 Valued at $6,000 per year (subject to annual review) 

 Available for the duration of the student’s undergraduate degree 
Two scholarships awarded each year. 
Who can apply?  

 Registered VCE students who are Australian citizens 

 VCE students who have achieved an ATAR score greater than 80 in 2019 

 VCE students who intend to undertake a full-time degree at any university in Australia in 2020 

 Students who are residents of Victoria and live in an FZ zone (as defined by the Victorian Government Department of Planning and 

Community Development) and whose parents own the property from which the main family income is derived 

 Students who can demonstrate financial hardship in relation to pursuing University studies 
Students who are between the age of 17 and 20 as of 1st January 2020. 
What documentation you need to provide?  

 Application form (available on request) 

 Written report/statement from applicant 

 Written report/statement from principal and referees 

 Evidence of the applicant’s ATAR score (when available) 
Signed parent's financial statement document. 
Further information  

 The Francis Gregory Foundation was established in 2012 and the first scholarships were awarded in 2013. The scholarship has been 

established to provide financial support to children of primary producers, to assist them to undertake University undergraduate studies by 
reducing financial barriers. 
Application forms can be obtained by emailing your request to info@francisgregory.org.au 

 Currently completing application forms should be mailed to: The Chairperson Francis Gregory Foundation P O Box 69 DROUIN VIC 3818 

 Telephone: 0438 254177 

 Applications are by hard copy only. 
Application forms will not be available until October 1, 2019. 
 
George Garibaldi Turri Scholarships for Year 12 students undertaking a teaching degree in 2020 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Department of Education and Training 

 Valued at $2682 for the first year 

 Available for the duration of the course up to four years, subject to satisfactory academic progress 
Thirty scholarships awarded each year. 

Who can apply?  

 Students who are currently completing Year 12 in 2019 in a registered Victorian government school and will commence a full-time course 

in teacher education in 2020 

 Only students commencing a teaching degree in 2020 are eligible 

 Students involved in school and community activities 
Students who demonstrate financial need. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Applicant's 2020 confirmation of enrolment in an approved teacher education course – evidence will be required by 1 March 2020 

 Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities 
Evidence of the applicant receiving Youth Allowance or the applicant's parent/guardian holding either a Health Care Card, a Low Income Health 
Care Card or a Pensioner Concession Card (Centrelink Reference Number required). 

Application Closing Date  
31 January 2020 

Further information  

 Students will need to scan and email their 2020 enrolment confirmation to studentscholarships@edumail.vic.gov.au by 1 March 2020. 

 Students awarded this scholarship in previous years need to scan and email their 2019 academic results and re-enrolment confirmation for 

2020 to studentscholarships@edumail.vic.gov.au by 1 March 2020. 

 Amount adjusted annually in line with Commonwealth Retail Price Index. 
If you are not commencing a teaching degree in 2020, please do not apply as you are not eligible. 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   

   

https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/info@francisgregory.org.au/
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Glenn Moorhead Memorial Scholarship for Year 12 students undertaking a degree in 2020 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division 

 Valued at $600 

 Available for one year 
One scholarship awarded each year. 
Who can apply?  

 Students who are currently completing Year 12 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school and will commence full-time tertiary 

education in 2020 (no restrictions on the course) 

 Only students with a parent/guardian who is a financial member of the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division are 

eligible 
Students involved in school and community activities. 
What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Applicant's 2020 confirmation of enrolment in an approved tertiary course – evidence will be required by 1 March 2020 

 Evidence that the parent/guardian is a financial member of the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division - member 

details required 
Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities. 
Application Closing Date  
31 January 2020 
Further information  
Students will need to scan and email a copy of their confirmation of enrolment for 2020 to 
studentscholarships@edumail.vic.gov.au by 1 March 2020. 
 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
 
 
Ken Matthews Memorial Scholarship for Year 12 students undertaking a degree in 2020 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division 

 Valued at $600 

 Available for one year 
One scholarship awarded each year. 

Who can apply?  

 Students who are currently completing Year 12 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school and will commence full-time tertiary 

education in 2020 (no restrictions on the course) 

 Only students with a parent/guardian who is a financial member of the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division are 

eligible 
Students involved in school and community activities. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 end-of-year academic results 

 Applicant's confirmation of enrolment in an approved tertiary course for 2020 – evidence will be required by 1 March 2020 

 Evidence that the parent/guardian is a financial member of the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division - member 

details required 
Statements confirming the applicant’s involvement in school and community activities. 

Application Closing Date  
31 January 2020 

Further information  
Students will need to scan and email a copy of their confirmation of enrolment for 2020 in an approved tertiary course to 
studentscholarships@edumail.vic.gov.au by 1 March 2020. 

 
If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
 

https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Margaret Schofield Memorial Scholarship (1) Music Performance for Year 12 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Administered by the Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority (VCAA) 

 Valued at $7000 

 Available for the first year of the student’s course in music performance 
One or more scholarships awarded each year in each category. 
Who can apply?  

 Students completing VCE in Music Performance as a soloist and/or Music Investigation as a soloist and/or VCE VET 

Music Industry (Performance) as a soloist 

 Students attending a Victorian government school 
Students who can demonstrate a commitment to music in recent years and to a future career in music performance. 
 
What documentation you need to provide?  

 Submit on-line application to VCAA (available from VCAA website in early September) 
VCE results for Music studies listed above. 
Further information  

 This scholarship was established by the family of the late Margaret Schofield in recognition of her achievements as a 

musician and her commitment to music education, and is coordinated by the VCAA. 
Application forms can be obtained from www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/excellenceawards/schofield_award.aspx#H3N10075 
Telephone: VCAA on (03) 9032 1631 
 
 
Margaret Schofield Memorial Scholarship (2) Music Composition for Year 12 students 
 
Scholarship details  

 Administered by the Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority (VCAA) 

 Valued at $7000 

 Available for the first year of the student’s course in music composition at an approved tertiary institution 
One or more scholarships awarded each year in each category. 

Who can apply?  

 Students completing VCE in Music Style and Composition, Music Investigation and/or VCE VET Music Industry 

(Performance) where students have included an original work in their performance examination program 

 Students attending a Victorian government school 
Students who can demonstrate a commitment to music in recent years and to a future career in music composition. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Submit an on-line application form to VCAA (available on the VCAA website in early September) 
VCE results for any or all of the above Music studies. 

Further information  

 This scholarship was established by the family of the late Margaret Schofield in recognition of her achievements as a 

musician and her commitment to music education, and is coordinated by the VCAA. 
Application forms can be obtained from www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/excellenceawards/schofield_award.aspx#H3N10075 
Telephone: VCAA on (03) 9032 1631 

 
 

http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/excellenceawards/schofield_award.aspx#H3N10075
http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/excellenceawards/schofield_award.aspx#H3N10075


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mary Jane Lewis Trust Scholarship for Year 12 girls 
 
Scholarship details  

 Administered by Equity Trustees 

 Valued at $10,000 per year for three years only 

 Mary Jane Lewis Trust Scholarship Foundations scholarships are only available to girls 
Multiple new scholarships awarded each year. 
Who can apply?  

 Female students educated at an Australian State Secondary school for the last 5 years preceding the awarding of the 

scholarships – exceptions apply for holders of humanitarian visas. 

 Female students who intend to undertake a full-time degree at university in 2020 - there are no restrictions on courses a 

student can study. 

 Students whose parents'/guardians' joint gross income does not exceed the permissible threshold ($84,958.00 in 

2018/19). 
There is no age restriction for applicants, however please note the restrictions regarding secondary education. 
What documentation you need to provide?  

 Proof of the applicant’s parents'/guardians' financial status. 

 Written report/statement from applicant. 

 Written report/statement from principal. 
Evidence of the applicant’s ATAR score (when available). 
Application Closing Date  
midday 20 December 2019 
Further information  

 Finalists are required to attend an interview with the panel of scholarship trustees who will select scholarship recipients. 

 The Mary Jane Lewis Scholarship Foundation was established in 1994 and the first scholarships were awarded in 1995. 

Since its inception the Foundation has awarded 54 scholarships. 
Information and the online application can be found at www.maryjanelewis.com.au 

 Telephone: 03 8623 5000 
Email: lewis.secretary@gmail.com 

 
Walter Lindrum Memorial Scholarships 
 
Scholarship details  

 Sponsored by Trust Company Limited 

 Valued at $500 
Two available in 2020. 

Who can apply?  

 Students who are currently completing Year 12 in 2019 in a registered Victorian school who will commence a University or 

TAFE degree or diploma in Victoria in 2020 

 Students involved in school and community activities 
Students who demonstrate financial need. 

What documentation you need to provide?  

 Applicant's 2019 academic results 

 Applicant's confirmation of enrolment in a University or TAFE - evidence will be required by 1 March 2020 

 Statements confirming the applicant's involvement in school and community activities 
Evidence of the applicant receiving Youth Allowance or the applicant's parents/guardians holding either a Health Care Card, a 
Low Income Health Care Card or a Pensioner Concession Card (Card Reference Number required). 

Application Closing Date  
31 January 2020 

Further information  

 Students will need to scan and email their enrolment confirmation for 2020 to studentscholarships@edumail.vic.gov.au. 
Students awarded this scholarship in previous years need to scan and email their 2019 academic results and confirmation of re
-enrolment for 2020 to studentscholarships@edumail.vic.gov.au by 1 March 2020. 

If you have not yet registered you will need to do so here Register   
If you have already registered you can start your application here Apply for this Scholarship   
 

http://www.maryjanelewis.com.au/
mailto:lewis.secretary@gmail.com
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/Register.aspx
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/profile.aspx?Mode=External&UserId=External

